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1. 
Introduction
RAN#82 decided to postpone the Stage 3 completion of Rel-16 by three months, to allow sufficient time for RAN2 to accommodate changes from RAN1 while keeping the Stage 3 completion in RAN1 (RAN#86/December 2019) unchanged.

Only briefly discussed during SA#82, the implication of the above decision on the overall Release timeline in SA and CT need to be discussed and decided.

Another point of discussion is the timeline of Release 17, following agreement during SA#82 on the Stage 1 completion at SA#86 in December 2019.

This Tdoc is submitted to each of CT#83, RAN#83 and SA#83.

2
Release-16 timeline [SA/CT plenaries]
Given the above RAN Rel-16 delay, it is a fair question to ask whether or not Stage 2 should be postponed by three months from June 2019 to September 2019 and whether CT Stage 3 should be postponed by three months, similarly to RAN2 functional and ASN.1 freezes.
Regardless of RAN#82 decision, SA2 in Q1’2019 has worked under the assumption that Stage 2 functional freeze would take place at SA#84 in June 2019. As shown in [1], SA2’s plate is full both in terms of content and capacity taking into account Rel-16 work and the remaining Rel-15 maintenance work. In Q2, SA2 will not work on any item targetting Rel-17 output, with exception of satellite work. Delaying Stage 2 Rel-16 completion by three months would risk a) destabilizing Rel-16 (e.g. additional content, impact on WGs dependent on Stage 2) and b) hamper the timely progress of Rel-17.
Proposal 1: Stage 2 deadline remains SA#84 / June 2019. Any needed exception will be handled following normal working procedures.

CT groups have been fully occupied with Rel-15 maintenance in Q1’2019, a situation that is expected to persist largely into Q2. It has been reported earlier that the time between Stage 2 completion and CT Stage 3 freeze can be too short for CT groups to deliver stable specifications i.e. additional time was requested in the past. Said otherwise, postponing the completion of CT Stage 3 freeze by three months would help CT groups to deliver stable Rel-16 specifications. 

It is further observed that the finalization of at least the NAS signalling follows a very similar pattern in CT (e.g. CT1) as it does in RAN2 i.e. is typically completed after the procedural description – hence leaving 3 months for completing the NAS signalling description would acknowledge a situation seen at every release.

Proposal 2: Stage 3 functional freeze is postponed by three months, following the timeline agreed by RAN#82 i.e. at TSG#87 / March 2020.
Proposal 3: distinguishing the Stage 3 functional freeze from the Stage 3 NAS signalling freeze in CT would be beneficial at least from a 5G NAS signalling standpoint. Whether other non-functional aspects should also be subject to such timeline should be discussed.
3
Release 17 timeline [RAN/CT/SA plenaries]
Rel-17 Stage 1 freeze will take place at SA#86 in December 2019, with major stability (80%) required for SA#85 in September 2019, following the agreement reached at SA#82.

The need for SA2 to work on stable Stage 1 material prompted the above agreement regarding major Stage 1 stability in September 2019. Given this, it is reasonable to expect Stage 2 studies can all be concluded by March 2020. Following this, six months are deemed sufficient to complete the corresponding normative work.

Proposal 4: Rel-17 Stage 2 completion at SA#89 in September 2020 i.e. 15-month Release.

With the above, it is further proposed that Stage 3 timeline follows that of Rel-16 as shown in §2 i.e. with RAN internal phasing.
Proposal 5: 

· Rel-17 Stage 3 functional freeze (RAN1) at RAN#91 in March 2021

· Rel-17 Stage 3 functional freeze at TSG#92 in June 2021

· Rel-17 ASN.1 freeze and NAS signalling (and others if applicable, see proposal 3) freeze at TSG#93 in September 2021

· Work on NAS signalling (and others if applicable, see proposal 3) should be able to proceed in parallel with the work on functional description

3
Conclusions
Release 16

Proposal 1: Stage 2 deadline remains SA#84 / June 2019. Any needed exception will be handled following normal working procedures.

Proposal 2: Stage 3 functional freeze is postponed by three months, following the timeline agreed by RAN#82 i.e. at TSG#87 / March 2020.

Proposal 3: distinguishing the Stage 3 functional freeze from the Stage 3 NAS signalling freeze in CT would be beneficial at least from a 5G NAS signalling standpoint. Whether other non-functional aspects should also be subject to such timeline should be discussed.

Release 17: 15-month release

Proposal 4: Rel-17 Stage 2 completion at SA#89 in September 2020 i.e. 15-month Release

Proposal 5: 

· Rel-17 Stage 3 functional freeze (RAN1) at RAN#91 in March 2021

· Rel-17 Stage 3 functional freeze at TSG#92 in June 2021

· Rel-17 ASN.1 freeze and NAS signalling (and others if applicable, see proposal 3) freeze at TSG#93 in September 2021
· Work on NAS signalling (and others if applicable, see proposal 3) should be able to proceed in parallel with the work on functional description
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